U.S.-Cuba Relations: A Document Archive

Table of Contents

Analysis for Normalization

Opinion: Beyond Symbolism, Restoring Ties with Cuba has Practical Benefits (William LeoGrande, *Fox News Latino*, July 1, 2015)

Cuba Expert on Obama's Détente with One-Time Foe: It's About Time (Michael Coleman, *The Washington Diplomat*, April 30, 2015)

U.S.-Cuba Relations: It's All About Momentum (Carl Meacham, Center for Strategic and International Studies, April 14, 2015)

Talks with Cuba Earn U.S. Raves in Latin America (Randal C. Archibold and Julie Hirschfeld Davis, *New York Times*, April 12, 2015)

Castro and Cuba Show New Side at Summit, and Old Tactics Too (Nick Miroff and Karen DeYoung, *Washington Post*, April 11, 2015)

Normalizing Relations with Cuba: The Unfinished Agenda (William M. LeoGrande, *Newsweek*, January 30, 2015)

On Cuba, Expect Steady But Slow Progress on Both Sides (Ted Piccone, Brookings Institution, January 20, 2015)

What's Next for Cuba? (Michael Shifter, *Politico*, December 21, 2014)

Resource Guide: Obama's Cuba Announcement (Americas Society / Council of the Americas (AS/CIS, December 17, 2014)

Getting to Normal: A Legal Pathway for U.S.-Cuba Policy Reform (Center for Strategic and International Studies, December 2, 2014)

90 Miles: Rethinking the Future of U.S.-Cuba Relations (Various Authors, *Huffington Post*)

U.S.-Cuba Relations News & Analysis (Various Authors (Washington Office on Latin America)

Bilateral Agreements

The Opening to Cuba: Annual Report of The Cuba Consortium (The Cuba Consortium, The Howard Baker Forum, November 3, 2016)

Instrumentos bilaterales adoptados entre Cuba y EE.UU. después del 17/12/2014 (Sitio Oficial del Ministro de Relaciones Exteriores de Cuba)

Memorandum of Understanding between the Government of the United States of America and the Government of the Republic of Cuba (Bureau of Economic and Business Affairs, in Conjunction with the Cuban Ministry of Transportation, U.S. Department of State, February 16, 2016)

U.S., Cuba to Re-establish Direct Mail Service in Latest Sign of Normalizing Relations (Jerry Markon, *Washington Post*, December 11, 2015)

Media Note: U.S.-Cuba Joint Statement on Environmental Cooperation (Office of the Spokesperson, U.S. Department of State, November 24, 2015)

U.S. and Cuba to Cooperate on Conservation and Management of Marine Protected Areas (National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, United States Department of Commerce, November 18, 2015)

Counter-Narcotics Cooperation

United States and Cuba to Sign Law Enforcement Memorandum of Understanding (U.S. Embassy in Cuba, January 16, 2017)

INCS Report 2015: Drug and Chemical Control, Cuba Country Report (U.S. Department of State, Bureau for International Narcotics and Law Enforcement Affairs, 2015)

In Fight Against Drugs, Cuba and U.S. on Same Team, by Joshua Partlow and Nick Miroff (*Washington Post*, January 2015)

INCS Report 2014: Drug and Chemical Control, Cuba Country Report (U.S. Department of State, Bureau for International Narcotics and Law Enforcement Affairs, 2014)

INCS Report 2013: Drug and Chemical Control, Cuba Country Report (U.S. Department of State, Bureau for International Narcotics and Law Enforcement Affairs, 2013)

Building Bridges in Unlikely Places: U.S.-Cuban Cooperation on Security Issues (George Withers, Washington Office on Latin America, March 2012)

Democracy Programs

U.S.-Based TV and Radio News for Cubans Remains Obstacle as Relations Improve (Cara Jane McGoogan, *The Guardian*, July 18, 2015)

U.S. Willing to Change Pro-Democracy Programs in Cuba (Lesley Wroughton, Reuters, May 19, 2015)

U.S. Co-opted Cuba's Hip-Hop Scene to Spark Change (Desmond Butler, Michael Weissenstein, Laura Wides-Muñoz and Andrea Rodríguez, *Associated Press*, December 11, 2014)

'Cuban Twitter', Overtly Political, Poking Castros (Jack Gillum, Desmond Butler, and Peter Orsi, *Associated Press Big Story*, April 8, 2014)

Eight Facts About ZunZuneo (Matt Herrick, U.S. Agency for International Development Blog, April 7, 2014)

U.S. Secretly Created 'Cuban Twitter' to Stir Unrest (Desmond Butler, Jack Gillum and Alberto Arce, *Associated Press Big Story*, April 4, 2014)

Cuba Democracy Assistance: USAID's Program Is Improved, But State Could Better Monitor Its Implementing Partners (GAO Report, January 2013)

Kerry, Leahy, Menendez Questions and Answers on the Effectiveness of Democracy Programs Worldwide (February 2012)

USAID Contractor Work in Cuba Detailed (Desmond Butler, Associated Press, February 2012)

Enemy Campaigns and the Politics of Confrontation with Counterrevolutionary Groups, (Transcript of a Presentation by Eduardo Fontes Suárez, Political Section of the Ministry of the Interior, Cuba, Translation by HemosOido.com, June 2010)

Democracy Assistance: U.S. Agencies Take Steps to Coordinate International Programs but Lack Information on Some U.S.-Funded Activities (GAO Report, September 2009)

Foreign Assistance: Continued Efforts Needed to Strengthen USAID's Oversight of U.S. Democracy Assistance for Cuba (GAO Report, November 2008)

Explanation to the Hill Regarding the USAID Cuba Democracy and Contingency Planning Program (Meeting Notes, August 2008)

Foreign Assistance: U.S. Democracy Assistance for Cuba Needs Better Management and Oversight (GAO Report, November 2006)

Evaluation of the USAID Cuba Program (PricewaterhouseCoopers, 2000)

Congressional Budget Justifications for the USAID Cuba Program, FY 2011 Through FY 2016 USAID's Cuba Programs Work (USAID)

Digital Communications and the Internet in Cuba

Google Wants to Improve Internet Access in Cuba, but Talks Are in 'Early Stage' (Miguel Helft, Forbes, March 21, 2016)

The Internet Comes to Cuba ... Slowly (Gesell Tobias, Voice of America, February 12, 2016)

Cuba's Internet Isolation Is Beginning to Lift (Alana Tummino, CNN, February 10, 2016)

'Cuban Twitter' Might Hold Key to Cuba's Reluctance in Telecom Talks (*Cuba Journal*, February 5, 2016)

U.S. and Cuba Still at Impasse Over Internet Access (*Cuba Journal*, January 26, 2016)

El paquete semanal: How Offline Piracy Flourishes in Cuba (Ernesto Van der Sar, TorrentFreak.com, December 26, 2015)

Cuban Internet Delivered Weekly by Hand (Emilio San Pedro, BBC News, August 10, 2015)

The Strange and Challenging World of Cuban Tech Start-Ups (Mimi Whitefield, *Miami Herald*, July 11, 2015)

In Cuba, An Underground Network Armed with USB Drives Does the Work of Google and YouTube (Sarah Kessler, *Fast Company*, July 7, 2015)

Cuba Slowly Expands Internet Access (Jack Karsten and Darrell M. West, Brookings Institution, July 2, 2015)

Cuba, an Internet Laggard, Opens Wi-Fi Hotspots Across Country (Jaime Hamre, *Reuters*, July 2, 2015)

Cuba Offers Its Citizens Better Access to Internet (Victoria Burnett, *New York Times*, June 18, 2015)

U.S. Telecoms Firm IDT Establishes Direct Connection with Cuba (*Reuters*, March 11, 2015)

No Internet in Cuba? For Some, Offline Link to World Arrives Weekly (Tim Johnson, McClatchy DC, January 9, 2015)

The Digitization of Society, a Priority for Cuba (Granma Editorial, *Granma International*, December 15, 2014)

Tecnología de la Información y las Comunicaciones: Indicadores seleccionados (Oficina Nacional de Estadísticas (ONE), Government of Cuba, August 2014)

Bridging Cuba's Communication Divide: How U.S. Policy Can Help (Ted Piccone, Christopher Sabatini, and Carlos Saladrigas, Brookings Institution, July 2010)

The Internet in Cuba (La Red Cuba Blog)

Environmental Protection

Cuba's Environmental Concerns Grow with Prospect of U.S. Presence (Erica Goode, *New York Times*, July 1, 2015)

Cuba's Wildlife on Notice (Constance Casey, New York Times, April 5, 2015)

What Becomes of Cuba After the Embargo Is Lifted? (David Guggenheim, EcoWatch, October 2014)

As Cuba Plans to Drill in the Gulf of Mexico, U.S. Policy Poses Needless Risks to our National Interest (Center for Democracy in the Americas, 2011)

Hearing on North American Offshore Energy, Statement by Vice Admiral Salerno (House Natural Resources Subcommittee on Energy and Mineral Resources, November 2, 2011)

North American Offshore Energy: Mexico and Canada Boundary Treaties and New Drilling by Cuba and Bahamas, Statement by Daniel J. Whittle (United States House of Representatives Committee on Natural Resources Subcommittee on Energy and Mineral Resources, November 2, 2011)

U.S.-Cuba Conference on Hurricane Cooperation (Elizabeth Newhouse, Center for International Policy, January 2011)

Cuba: The Accidental Eden, A Brief Environmental History (PBS, April 7, 2011)

Coping with the Next Oil Spill: Why U.S.-Cuba Environmental Cooperation is Critical (Jorge R. Piñon and Robert L. Muse, Brookings Institution, May 2010)

Engaging with Cuba: Hurricanes, Medical Students and Trade (Elizabeth Newhouse, Center for International Policy, December 2010)

Evaluating the Prospects for US-Cuban Energy Policy Cooperation (Benjamin Alvarado, Brookings Institution, 2010)

A New Era for U.S.-Cuba Relations on Marine and Coastal Resources Conservation (Transcript: Steve Hamburg, introduction; Vicki Huddleston, keynote address; Scott Edwards, moderator, Brookings Institution, April 2009)

Disaster Relief Management in Cuba: Why Cuba's Disaster Relief Model is Worth Careful Study (Jonathan Keyser and Wayne Smith, Center for International Policy, May 2009)

Facing the Storm Together: CIP Convenes First U.S.-Cuba Hurricane Conference (Wayne Smith and Jennifer Schuett, Center for International Policy, August 2007)

Protecting Cuba's Environment: Efforts to Design and Implement Effective Environmental Laws and Policies in Cuba (Daniel Whittle and Orlando Rey Santos, University of Pittsburgh Press, 2006)

Environmental Law in Cuba (Oliver A. Houck, Journal of Land Use and Environmental Law, 2000)

The Environment in U.S.-Cuban Relations: Recommendations for Cooperation (Inter-American Dialogue, January 1997)

Environmental Defense Fund Website

Executive Discretion

What's a President to Do? Options for Further Easing U.S. Sanctions Against Cuba (Stephen F. Propst, Hogan Lovells, December 2015)

Does President Obama Need Congress to Lift the Embargo on Cuba? Yes (Julian Ku, *Opinio Juris*, January 21, 2015)

Can Obama lift Cuba embargo alone? (Peter Schroeder, *The Hill*, December 17, 2014)

U.S. Presidential Action on Cuba: The New Normalization? (Robert Muse, Americas Quarterly, Fall 2014)

Restoring Executive Authority Over U.S. Policy Toward Cuba (Cuba Study Group, February 2013)

Presidential Authority to Modify Economic Sanctions Against Cuba: A Legal Analysis (Stephen F. Propst, Brookings Institution, February 2011)

U.S. Embargo on Cuba: Recent Regulatory Changes and Potential Presidential or Congressional Actions (GAO Report 09-951R, September 2009)

Fidel Castro's Death

Death of Fidel Castro - Statement by President Obama on the Passing of Fidel Castro (White House Office of the Press Secretary, November 26, 2016)

Statement by Secretary of State Kerry on the Passing of Fidel Castro (U.S. Embassy in Cuba, November 26, 2016)

President-Elect Trump's Statement (Cleve R. Wootson, Jr., Washington Post, November 26, 2016)

Guantanamo Bay

Why the U.S. Base at Cuba's Guantanamo Bay is Probably Doomed (Nick Miroff, *Washington Post*, May 15, 2015)

The Guantanamo Base, A U.S. Colonial Relic Impeding Peace with Cuba (Timothy Keen and Paul Gioia, Council on Hemispheric Affairs, February 12, 2015)

Returning Guantanamo to Cuba Isn't on the Table, U.S. Official Says (William Douglas, McClatchy Washington Bureau, February 4, 2015)

Raúl Castro demands that US Return Guantanamo Base to Cuba (Associated Press, *The Guardian*, January 28, 2015)

The Guantanamo Bay Naval Base: The United States and Cuba—Dealing with A Historic Anomaly (Michael Parmly, The Fletcher Forum of World Affairs, September 2013)

Give Guantanamo Back to Cuba (Jonathan M. Hansen, New York Times, January 10, 2012)

Health Cooperation

Memorandum of Understanding Between the Department of Health and Human Service of the United States of America and the Ministry of Public Health of the Republic of Cuba (U.S. Department of Health & Human Services, June 13, 2016)

A Safer, Healthier Future Through U.S.-Cuba Cooperation (MEDICC White Paper, February 18, 2016)

U.S., Cuban Doctors to Work Together in Haiti (Voice of America, September 18, 2015)

Cuba Ends Mother-to-Child Transmission of HIV and Syphilis (Jaime Gumbrecht, CNN, July 1, 2015)

Americans Could Soon be Thanking Fidel Castro for their Revolutionary Cancer Drugs (Michael E. Miller, *Washington Post*, May 12, 2015)

How Cuba Could Stop the Next Ebola Outbreak (Laurie Garrett, *Foreign Policy*, May 6, 2015)

Renewed U.S.-Cuba Relations: Saving American Lives and Limbs? (Gail Reed, *Huffington Post*, January 2015)

Why Cuba is So Good at Fighting Ebola (Alexandra Sifferlin, *Time*, November 2014)

Ebola Could Bring U.S. and Cuba Together (Ted Piccone, Brookings Institution, October 31, 2014)

Cuba's Latin American Medical School: Can Socially-Accountable Medical Education Make a Difference? (Conner Gory, *MEDICC Review*, July 2012)

The Curious Case of Cuba (American Journal of Health, June 2012)

Cuba Answers the Call for Doctors (Gail Reed, Bulletin of the World Health Organization, May 2010)

Cuban Public Health Cooperation in Haiti (Center for International Policy, May 2010)

Cuba's HIV/AIDS Strategy: An Integrated, Rights-Based Approach (OXFAM, 2008)

Denial of Food and Medicine: The Impact of the U.S. Embargo on Health & Nutrition | An Executive Summary" (American Association for World Health, March 1997)

Human Rights

Are There Political Prisoners in Cuba? (Linda Qiu, *PolitiFact*, March 22, 2016)

Pushing the Boundaries of Free Speech in Cuba (Ernesto Londoño, *New York Times*, March 7, 2016)

Obama's Long Game for Cubans' Rights (William M. LeoGrande, *New York Times*, March 2, 2016)

"We Will Be More Effective in Promoting Human Rights," says Kerry's Assistant (Lilianne Ruiz, *14ymedio*, August 27, 2015)

U.S., Cuba Hold First Formal Talk on Human Rights (Lesley Wroughton et al, *Reuters*, March 31, 2015)

Human Rights in the New Approach to U.S.-Cuba Policy (Tom Malinowski, U.S. Department of State, February 3, 2015)

Cuba, U.S. Talks on Human Rights to Be Continued (*Prensa Latina* News Agency, April 1, 2015)

Statement by the Minister of Foreign Affairs of Cuba at the High-Level Segment of the 28th Session of the Human Rights Council (Bruno Rodríguez Parrilla, MINREX, March 2, 2015)

2015 World Report on Cuba (Human Rights Watch, 2015)

Trafficking in Persons Report 2015 – Cuba Country Narrative (U.S. Department of State, 2015)

Cuba Report on Legal and Punitive Actions Against Trafficking in Persons and Other Forms of Sexual Abuse (MINREX, December 23, 2014)

Cuba 2014 Human Rights Report (U.S. Department of State, 2014)

Candidature of Cuba to the Human Rights Council, 2014-2016 (UN Human Rights Council, September 2013)

Cuba 2013 Human Rights Report (U.S. Department of State, 2013)

Report on Human Rights in Cuba (Amnesty International, 2013)

HIV/AIDS in Cuba: A Rights-Based Analysis (Tim Anderson, Health and Human Rights in Practice, 2009)

Comisión Cubana de Derechos Humanos y Reconciliación Nacional

LGBT Rights

Cuban LGBT Advocate Challenges Mariela Castro (Michael K. Lavers, *Washington Blade*, May 23, 2015)

Cuba's Emerging LGBT Nightlife Comes into Focus (Johnny Simon and Rebecca Sanchez, MSNBC.com, April 8, 2015)

Cuba's Gay Rights Evolution (Editorial Board, New York Times, December 20, 2014)

Cuba Has "Come a Long Way" on LGBT Rights (Michael K. Lavers, *Washington Blade*, November 25, 2014)

Cuba Wants You to Think It's a Gay Paradise. It's Not. (Justin Rohrlich, *Foreign Policy*, July 3, 2014)

From Persecution to Acceptance? The History of LGBT Rights in Cuba (Justin Halatyn, Council on Hemispheric Affairs, October 24, 2012)

Cuba Gay Rights Collection (Huffington Post)

LGBT Rights in Cuba (Wikipedia)

Migration

Statement by the President on Cuban Immigration Policy (White House Office of the Press Secretary, January 12, 2017)

Statement by Secretary Johnson on the Continued Normalization of our Migration Relationship with Cuba (Press Office U.S. Department of Homeland Security, January 12, 2017)

Joint Statement of U.S. and Cuban Governments on Migration (U.S. Department of Homeland Security, January 12, 2017)

Tension Simmers as Cubans Breeze Across U.S. Border (Julia Preston, *New York Times*, February 12, 2016)

The Cuban Migrant Crisis (Jonathan Blitzer, *The New Yorker*, January 16, 2016)

A New Crisis of Cuban Migration (William M. LeoGrande, New York Times, December 4, 2015)

Scrapping The Cuban Adjustment Act (Lissa Weinmann, World Policy blog, July 6, 2015)

Law Favoring Cuban Arrivals Is Challenged (Lizette Alvarez, *New York Times*, February 1, 2015)

Fear of Immigration Policy Change Triggers New Wave of Cuban Migrants (Nick Miroff, *Washington Post*, January 27, 2015)

Migration Policy Reform: Cuba Gets Started, U.S. Should Follow, (Phillip Peters, Lexington Institute, December 2012)

Cuban Migration to the US: Policy and Trends (Ruth Ellen Wasem, Congressional Research Service, June 2009)

The Cuban Condition: Migration, Remittances, and its Diaspora (Manuel Orozco, Inter-American Dialogue, 2009)

Cubans in the United States: Fact Sheet (Pew Hispanic Center, August 2006)

Text of Commissioner's Memorandum on Eligibility for Permanent Residence Under the Cuban Adjustment Act (Doris Meissner, Immigration and Naturalization Service, April 1999)

U.S. Department of State Dispatch, Volume 6, Number 19, Article 5 (1995 Migration Agreement) (Bureau of Public Affairs, U.S. Department of State and the White House, May 1995)

U.S. Department of State Dispatch, Volume 5, Number 37, Article 5 (1994 Migration Agreement) (Bureau of Public Affairs, U.S. Department of State, September 1994)

Current or Recent Alien Adjustment Provisions (Cuban Adjustment Act) (U.S. Department of State, Public Law 89-732, November 1966)

NGO Responses and Recommendations

Cuba Topic Page (Brookings Institution)

Capitol Hill Cubans Blog

Cuba Page (Center for Democracy in the Americas)

Cuba Project Page (Center for International Policy)

U.S.-Cuban Relations (Council on Foreign Relations)

Cuban American National Foundation

Cuba Posible

Cuba Study Group

Engage Cuba

Research & Offerings on Cuba Page (Heritage Fund)

Cuba Content Page (Washington Office on Latin America)

Cuba Reset (World Policy Institute)

Pre D-17 Recommendations

Open Letter to President Obama: Support Civil Society in Cuba (Support Cuban Civil Society, May 2014)

Opportunities for U.S. - Cuban Relations: Proposals for Cooperation in Areas of Mutual Interest (Cuba-United States Academic Workshop [TACE] Working Paper, May 2012)

Cuba: A New Policy of Critical and Constructive Engagement (Brookings Institution, April 2009)

Options for Engagement: A Resource Guide for Reforming U.S. Policy Toward Cuba (Anya Landau French, Lexington Institute, April 2009)

A Second Chance - U.S. Policy in the Americas (Inter-American Dialogue, March 2009)

Latin America and the U.S.: Building a Partnership for the Western Hemisphere (Ray Walser, Heritage Foundation, February 2009)

Expand Trade - Even with Cuba (Andrónico Luksic Craig, *Americas Quarterly*; Council of the Americas, Fall 2008)

Rethinking U.S.-Latin American Relations: A Hemispheric Partnership for a Turbulent World (Brookings Institution, November 2008)

Opting for Engagement (Washington Office on Latin America, April 2008)

U.S.-Cuban Relations in the 21st Century: A Follow-On Report (Council on Foreign Relations, 2001)

Independent Task Force Report on U.S.-Cuban Relations in the 21st Century (Council on Foreign Relations, 1999)

Normalizing Relations

Hillary Clinton's Cuban Ghosts (Marc Caputo, *Politico*, July 31, 2015)

Administración evaluaría posible viaje de Obama a Cuba en 2016 (Nora Torres, *El Nuevo Herald*, July 22, 2015)

U.S. Embassy in Cuba Reopens After More Than 50 Years (Azam Ahmed, *New York Times*, July 20, 2015)

Opinion: Beyond Symbolism, Restoring Ties with Cuba has Practical Benefits (William LeoGrande, Fox News Latino, July 1, 2015)

Cubans Welcome Warmer Relations with the U.S. (Washington Post, April 8, 2015)

Cuban Dissidents to Attend Summit of the Americas with Message of Unity (Bernama-NNN-EFE, April 2015)

Obama Gives the Castro Regime in Cuba an Undeserved Bailout (Editorial Staff, *Washington Post*, December 18, 2014)

"Cuba: A New Start" Series (Editorial Staff, New York Times, December 2014)

Official Statements

U.S. Vote at UN on Embargo: Remarks at a UN General Assembly Meeting on the Cuba Embargo (U.S. Embassy in Cuba, October 26, 2016)

Presidential Policy Directive - United States-Cuba Normalization (White House Office of the Press Secretary, October 14, 2016)

Statement by the President on the Presidential Policy Directive on Cuba (White House Office of the Press Secretary, October 14, 2016)

Press Release: McGovern Announces Bipartisan Cuba Working Group (Congressman Jim McGovern, House of Representatives, December 16, 2015)

Statement by Secretary of State John Kerry, at the Ceremony to Re-open the United States Embassy in Cuba (John Kerry, Department of State, August 14, 2015)

Secretary of State John Kerry Press Availability with Cuban Foreign Minister Bruno Rodriguez (John Kerry and Bruno Rodriguez, Department of State, August 14, 2015)

Secretary of State John Kerry Press Availability with Cuban Foreign Minister Bruno Rodriguez (John Kerry, Department of State, July 20, 2015)

Statement by Bruno Rodríguez Parrilla, Minister of Foreign Affairs of Cuba, at the Ceremony to Re-open the Cuban Embassy in United States (Bruno Rodríguez Parrilla, Cubadebate, July 20, 2015)

Statement by the President on the Re-Establishment of Diplomatic Relations with Cuba (Barack Obama, White House, July 1, 2015)

Remarks by President Obama at the First Plenary Session of the Summit of the Americas at the ATLAPA Convention Center in Panama City, Panama (President Obama, White House, April 11, 2015)

Discurso del General de Ejército Raúl Castro Ruz en la VII Cumbre de las Américas (Raúl Castro, Cuba MinRex, April 12, 2015)

Remarks by President Obama at the Civil Society Forum (Barack Obama, White House Office of the Press Secretary, April 10, 2015)

Para mis compañeros de la Federación Estudiantil Universitaria (Letter by Fidel Castro) (Fidel Castro, *Granma*, January 26, 2015)

Briefing on Changes in U.S. Policy Toward Cuba (Roberta Jacobson, U.S. Department of State, December 18, 2014)

Statement by the President on Cuba Policy Changes (Barack Obama, White House, December 17, 2014)

Statement by the Cuban President (Raúl Castro, Cuba MinRex, December 17, 2014)

Announcement of Cuba Policy Changes (John Kerry, U.S. Department of State, December 17, 2014)

White House Fact Sheet on Charting a New Course on Cuba (White House, December 17, 2014)

Statement on the Release of a Cuban Individual (Brian P. Hale, Director of Public Affairs, Office of the Director of National Intelligence, December 17, 2014)

Alan Gross Statement on Coming Home from Cuba (Alan Gross, *Baltimore Sun*, December 17, 2014)

Communiqué of the Secretariat of State for the Vatican (The Vatican, December 17, 2014)

Chairman Menendez's Statement on U.S.-Cuba Relationship (Robert Menendez, U.S. Senate, December 17, 2014)

Hillary Clinton Backs President Obama on Cuba (Tarini Parti, *Politico*, December 17, 2014)

Rubio Comments on Reports of Change in U.S. Policy Toward Cuba, Release of Alan Gross (Marco Rubio, U.S. Senate, December 17, 2014)

Statement: Governor Jeb Bush on President Obama's Cuba Policy Announcement (Jeb Bush, Facebook Notes, December 17, 2014)

President Obama's Trip to Cuba

Brother Obama (Fidel Castro, *Granma*, March 28, 2016)

The "Good" Obama? (Dario Machado, *Granma*, March 30, 2016)

Remarks by President Obama to the People of Cuba (Barack Obama, The White House: Office of the Press Secretary, March 22, 2016)

What You Need to Know About the Cuban Dissidents Who Met with Obama (Tracy Wilkinson, *Los Angeles Times*, March 22, 2016)

Cuban Dissidents Praise "Closeness and Trust" After Meeting with Obama (Frances Robles, *New York Times*, March 22, 2016)

Full Interview with President Obama and David Muir in Cuba (ABC News, March 22, 2016)

Remarks by the First Lady and Soledad O'Brien During a Girls' Education Discussion with

Cuban Students (Michelle Obama and Soledad O'Brien, The White House: Office of the First Lady, March 21, 2016)

Remarks by President Obama at an Entrepreneurship and Opportunity Event—Havana, Cuba (Barack Obama, The White House: Office of the Press Secretary, March 21, 2016)

Exclusive: Obama Says Cuban Leader Castro "Truly Wants Change" (Enjoli Francis, ABC News, March 21, 2016)

Remarks by President Obama at U.S. Embassy Meet and Greet—Havana, Cuba (Barack Obama, The White House: Office of the Press Secretary, March 20, 2016)

The Blockade Continues Intact, Assures Bruno Rodríguez (Bruno Rodríguez Parrilla, *Granma*, March 17, 2016)

President Barack Obama's visit to Cuba (Granma, March 9, 2016)

Press Briefing by Press Secretary Josh Earnest and Deputy National Security Advisor Ben Rhodes (Josh Earnest and Ben Rhodes, The White House: Office of the Press Secretary, February 18, 2016)

Property Claims

Pact on U.S.-Cuba Flights Reopens Battle for Seized Property (Frances Robles, *New York Times*, February 16, 2016)

In Major Breakthrough, Cuba and U.S. Discuss \$1.9 Billion in Property Claims (Nick Miroff, *Washington Post*, December 8, 2015)

Reconciling U.S. Property Claims in Cuba: Transforming Trauma into Opportunity (Richard E. Feinberg, Brookings Institution, December 2015)

As U.S. and Cuba Relations Warm, Property Claims Issue Is Revived (Julie Hirschfeld Davis, *New York Times*, July 19, 2015)

Obama's Cuba Shift Puts Spotlight on Firms' Asset Claims (Jacob Gershman, Wall Street Journal Law Blog, December 22, 2014)

Certified Claimant List (Foreign Claim Settlement Commission of the United States Cuban Claims Program, April 22, 2009)

Report on the Resolution of Outstanding Property Claims Between Cuba & The United States (Creighton University School of Law & Department of Political Science, 2007)

The People of Cuba vs. The Government of the United States of America for Human Damages (Civil and Administrative Court of Law at the Provincial People's Court in Havana City, 1999)

Settlement of Outstanding United States Claims to Confiscated Property in Cuba (U.S. Department of State, 1996)

GAO Letter to Representative Charles Rangel (March 1994)

Foreign Claims Settlement Commission

Section II Completion of the Cuban Claims Program Under Title V of the International Claims Settlement Act of 1949 (Foreign Claims Settlement Commission of the United States, 1972)

Certified Cuban Claims Website (Joint Corporate Committee on Cuban Claims)

Public Opinion

Americans Still Favor Ties with Cuba After Castro's Death, U.S. Election (Alec Tyson, *Pew Research Center*, December 13, 2016)

2016 FIU Cuba Poll: How Cuban Americans in Miami View U.S. Policies Toward Cuba (Florida International University, Steven J. Green School of International Public Affairs)

CBS/NYT Poll: Majority of Americans Support Restoring U.S.-Cuba Ties (*CBS News*, March 21, 2016)

Majority of Americans View Cuba Favorably for First Time (Jim Norman, *Gallup*, February 15, 2016)

Cuba Historical Trends (Gallup, February 2016)

Poll: Cuban-Americans Warning to Obama's Policies Toward the Island, by Glenn Garvin (*Miami Herald*, December 17, 2015)

Growing Public Support for U.S. Ties with Cuba --And an End to the Trade Embargo (Pew Research Center, July 21, 2015)

Associated Press-GFK Poll (July 2015)

Cubans Welcome Warmer Relations with the U.S. (Washington Post, April 8, 2015)

Poll: National Questionnaire (MSNBC/*Telemundo*/Marist, April 2015)

Special Session: Polling Results on Cuban Americans' Viewpoint on the Cuba Opportunity (Bendixen and Amandi International, March 2015)

New poll shows bipartisan support for Obama's Cuba policy, by David Adams (*Reuters*, March 11, 2015)

Cuba: Historical Trends (Gallup, February 2015)

Most Support Stronger U.S. Ties With Cuba (Pew Research Center, January 16, 2015)

Americans' Opinion of Cuba Highest in Nearly 20 Years (Art Swift, Gallup, February 19, 2015)

The AP-GfK Poll (GfK Public Affairs & Corporate Communications, January 2015)

Majority of Americans Back Obama on Cuba, Immigration (WSJ/NBC Poll, January 20, 2015)

Poll: Public Backs Engagement with Cuba (Washington Post and ABC News, December 23, 2014)

How do Americans feel about reestablishing relations with Cuba? (Sarah Dutton, Jennifer De Pinto, Anthony Salvanto and Fred Backus, CBS News, December 22, 2014)

Poll: Public Backs Engagement with Cuba (*Washington Post* and ABC News, December 23, 2014)

Cuban American Flash Poll (Bendixen and Amandi, *El Nuevo Herald-The Miami Herald-Tampa Bay Times*, December 18, 2014)

CNN / ORC Poll (CNN, December 2014)

Cuba Poll: How Cuban Americans in Miami View U.S. Policies Toward Cuba (The Cuba Institute at Florida International University, 2014)

U.S.-Cuba: A New Public Survey Supports Policy Change (Peter Schechter and Jason Marczak, Atlantic Council, 2014)

The Declining Symbolic Significance of the Embargo for South Florida's Cuban Americans (Chris Girard, Guillermo Grenier, and Hugh Gladwin, *MacMillan Publishers*, 2010)

Cuba Policy and U.S. Public Opinion (World Public Opinion, April 2009)

National Survey of Cuban Americans (Bendixen and Associates, April 2009)

Most Americans Willing to Re-establish Ties with Cuba (Angus-Reid Public Opinion, February 2002)

Cuba Poll (Cuban Research Institute, Florida International University)

Polling Data – Engagement with Cuba (Cuba Now, Various)

Recommendations for the Trump Administration

Trump's Cuba Policy

Remarks by President Trump on the Policy of the United States Towards Cuba (White House-Office of the Press Secretary, June 16, 2017)

National Security Presidential Memorandum on Strengthening the Policy of the United States Toward Cuba (White House - Office of the Press Secretary, June 16, 2017)

Fact Sheet on Cuba Policy (White House – Blog, June 16, 2017)

Background Briefing on the President's Cuba Policy (White House - Office of the Press Secretary, June 15, 2017)

Frequently Asked Questions on President Trump's Cuba Announcement (The Department of the Treasury - Office of Foreign Assets Control (OFAC), June 16, 2017)

Press Coverage

Trump Policy Could Cut Remittances To A Million Cuban Families (William LeoGrande, The Huffington Post, June 20, 2017)

Inside Marco Rubio's Campaign to Shape Trump's Cuba Crackdown (Marc Caputo, Politico, June 15, 2017)

Trump's Cuba Policy Tries to Redefine 'Good' U.S. Tourism (Nick Miroff, The Washington Post, June 17, 2017)

Recommendations for the Trump Administration

Obama's Cuba Doctrine... and Why Trump Should Keep it (Philip Peters, *The American Conservative*, January 26, 2017)

Is the U.S. Opening to Cuba Dead in the Water? Obama's Historic Normalization with Havana is Under Threat from Trump's Hardline Cabal of Castro-Haters (Christopher Sabatini, *Foreign Policy*, January 13, 2017)

Why Would Donald Trump Adopt Marco Rubio's Failed Cuba Policy? (William LeoGrande, *The National Interest*, January 9, 2017)

We Need a Cuba Policy That Truly Serves the Cuban People (José R. Cárdenas, *Foreign Policy*, December 20, 2016)

Here's a Blueprint for a Trump-Castro Deal on Cuba (Richard E. Feinberg and Ted Piccone, *Americas Quarterly*, December 8, 2016)

Memo to President Trump and His Incoming Administration. U.S. Policy Toward Cuba: The Case for Engagement (Cuba Study Group)

Terrorism

Cuba: Implementing Rescission of State Sponsor of Terrorism Designation (Industry and Security Bureau, Federal Register, July 22, 2015)

Background Briefing on the Report Required to Rescind Cuba's State Sponsor of Terrorism Status (U.S. Department of State, April 14, 2015)

Statement by the Press Secretary on the Proposed Rescission of Cuba's Designation as a State Sponsor of Terrorism (Office of the Press Secretary, White House, April 14, 2015)

Certification - Report to Congress with Respect to the Proposed Rescission of Cuba's Designation as a State Sponsor of Terrorism (Office of the Press Secretary, White House, April 14, 2015)

Cuba Sanctions Update: Removal of Cuba from Terrorism List Will Result in Modest Easing of Trade Sanctions (Stephen F. Propst, Hogan Lovells, April 9, 2015)

Delisted in Havana: Taking Cuba Off the State Sponsors of Terrorism List (William M. LeoGrande, *Foreign Affairs*, April 9, 2015)

Country Reports on Terrorism 2014 (U.S. Department of State, 2014)

Is Cuba's Refusal to Turn Over Fugitives from U.S. Justice a Valid Basis for its Continued Designation as a State Sponsor of Terrorism? (Robert Muse, Center for International Policy)

Report on the Conference to Call for Cuba's Removal from the List of State Sponsors of Terrorism (Wayne Smith, Peter Kornbluh, and Elizabeth Newhouse, Center for International Policy, January 2010)

Congressional Research Service Report: Cuba and the State Sponsors of Terrorism List (Mark P. Sullivan, Congressional Research Service, May 2005)

Travel and Remittances

Tourism in Cuba: Riding the Wave Toward Sustainable Prosperity (Richard E. Feinberg and Richard S. Newfarmer, *Latin America Initiative at Brookings, Kimberly Green Latin American and Caribbean Center*, December 2016)

Havana, A Tourist Capital (Katheryn Felipe González, *Granma*, May 5, 2016)

Cuba: U.S. Restrictions on Travel and Remittances (Mark P. Sullivan, Congressional Research Service, April 10, 2015)

U.S.-Cuba Academic and Science-Based Exchanges (Stephen Johnson, Center for Strategic and International Studies, August 2012)

Reaching Out to the Cuban People (The White House, January 2011)

Letter from Cuban Citizens to the United States Congress (Cuban Civil Society, Intramuros blog, May 2010)

Fact Sheet: Reaching Out to the Cuban People (The White House, April 2009)

Promoting Democracy and Human Rights in Cuba (The White House, April 2009)

Vacation Over: Implications for the Caribbean of Opening U.S.-Cuba Tourism (Rafael

Romeu, International Monetary Fund Working Paper, July 2008)

Retreat from Reason (Latin American Working Group, September 2006)

Economic Benefits to the United States from Lifting the Ban on Travel to Cuba (Ed Sanders and Patrick Long, Cuba Policy Foundation, 2002)

Cuban-American Cuba Visits: Public Policy, Private Practices (Susan Eckstein and Lorena Barberia, Email, January 2001)

Cuba Sanctions Resource Center (U.S. Department of the Treasury)

TV and Radio Martí

U.S.-Based TV and Radio News for Cubans Remains Obstacle as Relations Improve (Cara Jane McGoogan, *The Guardian*, July 18, 2015)

Radio and TV Martí, U.S. Broadcasters to Cuba, Emerge From Cold War Past Facing Uneasy Future (Lizette Alvarez, *New York Times*, March 24, 2015)

Inspection of the Office of Cuban Broadcasting (United States Department of State and the Broadcasting Board of Governors: Office of Inspector General, July 2014)

Broadcasting Board of Governors Should Provide Additional Information to Congress Regarding Broadcasting to Cuba (GAO Report, December 2011)

Broadcasting to Cuba: Actions Are Needed to Improve Strategy and Operations (GAO Report, January 2009)

Broadcasting to Cuba: Weaknesses in Contracting Practices Reduced Visibility into Selected Award Decisions (GAO Report, July 2008)

Issues Related to Reinvention Planning in the Office of Cuba Broadcasting (GAO Report, May 1996)

Radio Martí Program Review: Processes Need Strengthening (GAO Report, September 1994)

TV Martí: Costs and Compliance with Broadcast Standards and International Agreements (GAO Report, May 1992)

Broadcasts to Cuba: TV Martí Surveys Are Flawed (GAO Report, August 1990)

Updating Cuba's Economy

Conceptualización del Modelo Económico y Social Cubano de Desarrollo Socialista; Proyecto Plan Nacional de Desarrollo, Económico y Social hasta 2030 (As presented to the Seventh Congress of the Communist Party of Cuba, April 2016) Raúl Presents Central Report to Congress (National News Staff, Granma, April 17, 2016)

The Blockade is the Most Serious Obstacle to Our Economic Development and the Welfare of the Cuban People (Raúl Castro, *Granma*, March 24, 2016)

Cuban Economy Grows 4% (Leticia Martínez Hernández, *Granma*, December 22, 2015)

Agriculture

Cuban Farmers in "Agony" Waiting for Promised Reforms (Marc Frank, Reuters, April 14, 2016)

U.S.-Cuba Agricultural Trade: Past, Present, and Possible Future (Steven Zanhiser and Bryce Cooke, United States Department of Agriculture, August 2015)

Viva la Revolución: Cuban Farmers Re-gain Control Over Land (Alexa van Sickle, *The Guardian*, March 11, 2014)

Cuba Reports Little Progress Five Years into Agricultural Reform (Marc Frank, Reuters, July 30, 2013)

Reforming Cuban Agriculture: Unfinished Business (Philip Peters, Lexington Institute, October 2012)

The Paradox of Cuban Agriculture (Miguel A. Altieri and Fernando R. Funes-Monzote, Monthly Review, January 1, 2012)

U.S. Agricultural Sales to Cuba: Certain Economic Effects of U.S. Restrictions (United States International Trade Commission, July 2007)

U.S. Agricultural Coalition for Cuba

Currency Reform

The Cuban Money Crisis: The Biggest Change to the Island's Economy Isn't the Thaw in U.S.Cuba Relations (Patrick Symmes, *Bloomberg Business*, April 1, 2015)

Monetary Reform in Cuba Until 2016: Between Gradualism and the "Big Bang" (Pavel Vidal Alejandro and Omar Everleny Pérez Villanueva, Brookings Institution, 2014)

Private Sector Reform and Small Businesses

Supporting Cuba's Nascent Private Sector (Office of the Spokesperson, Department of State, February 13, 2015)

Updating Cuba's Economic Model (Dr. Omar Everleny Pérez Villanueva, Cuba Study Group, 2015)

Soft Landing in Cuba?: Emerging Entrepreneurs and Middle Classes (Richard Feinberg, Brookings Institution, November 2013)

Cuba's Entrepreneurs: Foundation of a New Private Sector, by Philip Peters (Lexington Institute, July 2012)

Supporting Small Business in Cuba: Recommendations for Private and Public Sector Leaders (Cuba Study Group, April 2011)

A Socialist Economy in Transition

Inequality Becomes More Visible in Cuba as the Economy Shifts (Randal C. Archibold, *New York Times*, February 24, 2015)

Can Cuba's Reforms Succeed? (Carmelo Mesa-Lago, *Americas Quarterly*, November 6, 2014)

Cuba's Economic Change in Comparative Perspective (Richard Feinberg and Ted Piccone, Brookings Institution, November 2014)

Cuba: Reforming the Economy and Opening Society (Wolf Grabendorff, NOREF–Norwegian Peacebuilding Resource Centre, September 11, 2014)

Transformaciones Económicas y Cambios Institucionales en Cuba (Antonio F. Romero Gómez, Brookings Institution, August 2014)

Cuba After Communism: The Economic Reforms That are Transforming the Island (Julia E. Sweig and Michael Bustamante, *Foreign Affairs*, July/August 2013)

Socialism with Cuban Characteristics: Part I (William M. LeoGrande, *World Politics Review*, April 2013)

Socialism with Cuban Characteristics: Part II (William M. LeoGrande, World Politics Review, April 2013)

Cuba, Updating the Model Balance and Perspectives of Socialist Transitions (Coordinated by Rafael Hernández and Jorge I. Domínguez, David Rockefeller Center for Latin American Studies at the University of Harvard, 2013)

A Viewer's Guide to Cuba's Economic Reform (Philip Peters, Lexington Institute, May 2012)

Reaching Out: Cuba's New Economy and the International Response (Richard Feinberg, Brookings Institution, November 2011)

Trade & Foreign Investment

Google Wants to Improve Internet Access in Cuba, but Talks are in "Early Stage" (Miguel Helft, Forbes, March 21, 2016)

Starwood Signs First U.S.-Cuba Hotel Deal since 1959 Revolution (Marc Frank, *Reuters*, March 20, 2016)

Cuba Eliminates Tax on US Dollar (HavanaTimes.org, March 17, 2016)

The Potential and Pitfalls of Doing Business in Cuba (Pablo González Alonso and Alec Lee, *Harvard Business Review*, March 16, 2016)

Culture Gap Impedes U.S. Business Efforts for Trade with Cuba (Victoria Burnett, *New York Times*, March 12, 2016)

Alabama Company Gets U.S. Permission in Cuba (Daniel Trotta, *Reuters*, February 16, 2016)

Caterpillar Names Rimco Official Dealer for Cuba (Caterpillar Inc., PR Newswire, February 10, 2016)

Let's Make a Deal: Doing Business in Cuba (William M. LeoGrande, *Huffington Post Business*, December 21, 2015)

U.S. Companies Clamor to Do Business in new Cuban Market (Julie Creswell, *New York Times*, December 18, 2014)

Cuba and Iran: When the Sanctions Come Off (*The Economist*, July 25, 2015)

Cuba's Economic Reintegration: Begin with the International Financial Institutions (Pavel Vidal and Scott Brown, Atlantic Council, July 2015)

Rethinking Cuba: New Opportunities for Development (Brookings Institution, June 2, 2015)

Barriers Remain for American Business in Cuba (Victoria Burnett, *New York Times*, April 15, 2015)

U.S. Companies Cautioned to Curb their Enthusiasm for Trade with Cuba (Michael A. Fletcher, *Washington Post*, April 1, 2015)

U.S. Takes a Positive "Negative" Approach to Trade with Cuban Entrepreneurs (Ashley Miller and Ted Piccone, Brookings Institution, February 19, 2015)

U.S.-Cuba Diplomatic Thaw Puts Mariel Port Back in Spotlight (Tim Johnson, McClatchy DC, January 21, 2015)

Why 'Complicated' Cuba May Not See a 'Gold Rush' From the Opening of U.S. Relations (Gail DeGeorge, et al., *Financial Post*, December 26, 2014)

U.S. Business Faces Game of Catch-Up if Cuba Sanctions are Cut (Marc Frank and David Adams, *Reuters*, December 22, 2014)

For U.S. Businesses and Tourists, Opportunities Abound in Cuba (Karen DeYoung and Carol Morello, *Washington Post*, December 18, 2014)

U.S. Chamber Welcomes Progress in U.S.-Cuba Relations (Thomas J. Donahue, U.S. Chamber of Commerce, December 17, 2014)

Cuba's New Foreign Investment Law is a Bet on the Future (William LeoGrande, *World Politics Review*, April 2014)

Ley No. 118: Ley de la Inversión Extranjera (Juan Esteban Lazo Hernández of the Gaceta Oficial Cuba, *Granma*, April 2014)

The New Cuban Economy: What Roles for Foreign Investment? (Richard Feinberg, Brookings Institution, December 2012)

The United States and Cuba: Implications of an Economic Relationship (Edited by Jose Raúl Perales, Woodrow Wilson Center Latin American Program, August 2010)

Trade Sanctions Reform and Export Enhancement Act of 2000 (FAS Online, 2000)

Portfolio of Opportunities for Foreign Investment (Government of Cuba)

ZED-Special Economic Development Zone of Mariel (Government of Cuba)

U.S. Laws and Regulations

Treasury and Commerce Announce Further Amendments to Cuba Sanctions Regulations (U.S. Department of the Treasury, October 14, 2016)

Treasury and Commerce Announce Significant Amendments to the Cuba Sanctions Regulations ahead of President Obama's Historic Trip to Cuba (U.S. Department of the Treasury, March 15, 2016)

Treasury and Commerce Announce Further Amendments to the Cuba Sanctions Regulations (U.S. Department of the Treasury, January 26, 2016)

Treasury and Commerce Announce Further Amendments to the Cuba Sanctions Regulations (U.S. Department of the Treasury, September 18, 2015)

Cuba: Implementing Rescission of State Sponsor of Terrorism Designation (Industry and Security Bureau, Federal Register, July 22, 2015)

Export Administration Regulation Downloadable Files (Bureau of Industry and Security (U.S. Department of Commerce)

The State Department's Section 515.582 List "Goods and Services Eligible for Importation" (Bureau of Economic and Business Affairs, U.S. Department of State, February 13, 2015)

Fact Sheet: U.S. Department of State Section 515.582 List (Bureau of Economic and Business Affairs, U.S. Department of State, February 13, 2015)

Fact Sheet: Treasury and Commerce Announce Regulatory Amendments to the Cuba Sanctions (U.S. Department of the Treasury, January 15, 2015)

Cuban Assets Control Regulations – 31 CFR Part 515 (Office of Foreign Assets Control, U.S. Department of the Treasury Federal Register, January 2015)

Cuba: Providing Support for the Cuban People – 15 CFR Parts 736, 740, 746 and 748 (Bureau of Industry and Security, U.S. Department of Commerce Federal Register, January 2015)

Cuba Sanctions Announced by President Obama on December 17, 2014 (Undersecretary for Economic Growth, Energy, and the Environment, Bureau of Economic and Business Affairs, U.S. Department of State)

Office of Foreign Assets Control Regulations Regarding Cuba

U.S.-Cuban Relations: An Analytic Compendium of U.S. Policies, Laws & Regulations (Dianne E. Rennack and Mark P. Sullivan, The Atlantic Council, March 2005)

Trade Sanctions Reform and Export Enhancement Act of 2000

Cuban Liberty and Democratic Solidarity (Libertad) Act of 1996 (Helms-Burton Act)

Cuban Democracy Act

Current or Recent Alien Adjustment Provisions

Older Topics

Alan Gross

American Released by Cuba Plays Role as U.S. Relations with Havana Thaw (Randal C. Archibold, *New York Times*, May 2, 2015)

Alan Gross Statement on Coming Home from Cuba (Alan Gross, Bring Alan Home, December 17, 2014)

Secrecy, Politics at Heart of Cuba Project (Along the Malecón, January 2013)

Our Man in Havana (R. M. Schneiderman, Foreign Affairs, December 2012)

Alan Gross and Judith Gross, Plaintiffs, v. Development Alternatives, Inc. and the United States of America, Defendants (Trial began in November 2012)

USAID Contractor Work in Cuba Detailed (Desmond Butler, Associated Press investigative report, February 2012)

Hearing Room on Crimes Against the Security of the State (Popular Provincial Court Havana, March 2011)

Commission for Assistance to Free Cuba

Exploring the Secret Annex (Tracey Eaton, Along the Malecón, February 10, 2013)

Commission for a Free Cuba: Report to the President (Chair: Secretary of State, Condoleezza Rice, July 2006)

Commission for a Free Cuba: Report to the President (Chair: Secretary of State, Colin L. Powell, May 2004)

Cuban Five

U.S. Frees Last of the 'Cuban Five,' Part of a 1990s Spy Ring (Frances Robles and Julie Hirschfield Davis, *New York Times*, December 17, 2014)

Statement by the Cuban President (Foreign Staff, *The Washington Post*, December 17, 2014)

Report on the Convictions of and Disproportionate Sentences Imposed on the Cuban Five (Peter Schey, Center for Human Rights and Constitutional Law, June 2014)

The Cuban Five Were Fighting Terrorism. Why did we put them in jail? (Stephen Kimber, *The Washington Post*, October 2013)

USA: The Case of the 'Cuban Five' (Amnesty International, 2010)

Legal Documents Resources (National Committee to Free the Cuban Five, 1999-2014)